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Clerk: Mrs Penny Brasenell, 13 Rorrington,Chirbury,SY156BX 
Email: clerk@ludfordshropshire.org.uk Phone 0333 006 2010 

Website: ludfordshropshire.org.uk 
 
 
Minutes for the Parish Council Meeting of Ludford Parish Council held at the Ludlow Mascall Centre, Lower 

Galdeford Ludlow on Monday 21st January 2019 
 
Present: Cllr I Liddle Cllr S Liddle Cllr Nick Young, Cllr Paul Knill Cllr Jeff Garraway Cllr Shirley Salmon 
In attendance Penny Brasenell Parish Clerk and Cllr Viv Parry 
 
18.100  Apologies – None 
 
18.101  Declarations of Interest – None 
18.102 Public Open Session – 3 members of the public 
 
18.103 Report from Shropshire Councillor – Cllr Viv Parry attended the meeting and reported that there were 

to be budget cuts regarding the maintenance of Public Rights of Way, bridges, gates and access as the 
team responsible for these public features was in crisis. There may be the possibility in the future of 
the Parish assisting with the maintenance of such public features through payments into the Team. 
Cllr Young asked if any monies given would be ringfenced to the Ludford Parish area, but Cllr Parry 
confirmed that this was a very early proposal and that no details were available.  

Clerk to email Shona Butter at Shropshire Council requesting for details. 
  
18.104 Minutes signed and approved from the meetings held on 21st January 2019 
 
 
18.105 Matters arising from the minutes – none that are not covered elsewhere in the minutes 
 
18.106 20s Plenty Campaign Following a preamble by Mr Dave Current, Councillors decided that a proposal 

would be tabled at the Annual General Meeting of the Council in May and that the matter should be 
discussed at the annual meeting of the Parish immediately prior to this. The Clerk agreed to publicise 
the motion so that debate amongst residents could be heard. This will also be added to the website 
during April. Councillors did raise questions regarding Enforcement of such an outcome together with 
the Environmental impacts associated with reducing speeding traffic through Towns. 

 
18.106 Planning -  
a)  19/00196/FUL Steventon House, Revised Plans * comments required* - approved 
 
b) 19/00464/TCA Tree works Overton Road Status No Objection – discussed work carried out to a very pleasing 

standard and the removal of the tree has opened out the canopy aspect 
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c) 19/00449/FUL Unit 10 Lower Barnes (Isla Bikes) comments uploaded on the portal- discussed Isla Bikes had 
been very helpful and the planning permission is low impact and causes hardly any change 

 
d) 18/05791/LBC Ludford House wall repairs comments uploaded onto the portal – status Granted – discussed  

Clerk to update the website once further information is received from Shropshire Council regarding 
commencement of the work 

 
e) 18/03568/FUL Barn conversions at Overton Lodge *comments Required* discussed – NOT LPC  
 
f) Ongoing Planning update (including update from the Chair on the Place Plan) – discussed The Chair explained 

how the Place Plan will fit into the overall Shropshire Planning review. The Chair will attend the Place Plan 
meeting with Cllrs Young and Garraway. The chair explained that a lot of alterations were required to bring the 
Place Plan information upto date for Ludford PC. LPC thanked the Chair for her dedication and hard work. Place 
Plan details will be available on the LC website as soon as they are available. 

g) Adoption of attenuation ponds (relating to new developments) 
The Clerk confirmed that the developers for both major sites - Rocks Green (Pickstock Homes) and Foldgate          
( Crest Nicholson)had approached LPC with regard to future adoption of the attenuation ponds on their sites. 
 
Councillors were voted unanimously that Ludford Parish Council should not adopt any attenuation ponds either 
now or in the future. 
A proposal from Cllr Stephen Liddle was seconded by Cllr Nick Young 
 

18.107 Foldgate Lane update – Planning would be through in the next month which would need commenting 
on, also see attenuation ponds above 

  
18.108 Shropshire Planning Review – See Place Plan 
       

18.109 Correspondence 

The Clerk had received a letter from Heals asking LPC if they would like them to act on their behalf to 
seek CIL monies. Cllr Stephen Liddle will report on this at the next meeting. 

18.110 Finances – cheques approved  
 
963 A Williams grass cutting  
964 SALC training 
965 Clerks Salary  
966 Clerks Expenses  
967 Room Hire   
 
Financial statement approved.  
 
 

  
18.111 Reports from other organisations – 
  The Chair reported that further to the recent involvement of LPC with the Emergency Committee for 

Ludlow and surrounding Parishes, that she would be the first name emergency contact along with 
Cllrs Young and Garraway. These Councillors have agreed to assist in the mobilisation of the 
Emergency Plan should it be required.  
. 

 
The meeting closed at 21.15 
Date for next meeting: 13th May 2019  
 
Signed Chairman 
Signed Clerk 


